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Contacts: 

Deb Radi 
204-254-1889    dradi@mymts.net 
Cathie Hiller  
204-487-4100   cathhiller@yahoo.ca 
 

Links to Grands ‘n’ More Winnipeg: 
Webpage 

Facebook 

Twitter 

Events:  
Awareness Event at CMHR 
Sat. April 1    1 - 3:30pm 

Member Meeting  
Thurs. April 6   7 pm  
Riverview Community Centre. 

Scrabble for Africa 
Sat. April 15   1:00 to 3:00pm 
St. Andrew's Anglican Church   

Annual Gathering  
Thurs. May 25   7 pm  
Riverview Community Centre 

AFTA3    
Sun. Sept. 24     10:30 am – 4:00 pm  
Norwood Community Centre 
87 Walmer St.  

 

 

 
Grands ‘n’ More Winnipeg is about to enter its 10th year of 
supporting the African Grandmothers of sub-Saharan Africa – a 
time to celebrate our solidarity and to rejuvenate our efforts for 
the future. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

At the April 6th members’ meeting you are invited to participate 
in Futures Planning with Grands ‘n’ More Winnipeg. 

 Futures planning is a process that intentionally organizes action 
toward a desirable future, and encompasses two major stages: 
1. identifying differences between present realities and future    
    intentions, and  
2. developing practical steps for achieving the intended future.  

To guide our futures planning we will be using a PATH process 
that emphasizes a future based on hope, a belief that the future 
can be even more positive than the present.  

We began the process in September when members discussed 
questions posed by the Stephen Lewis Foundation. In April, we 
will outline goals for the next five years, revisit September’s 
discussion, and set some concrete directions for the second 
stage of futures planning.    (Cont’d p. 2) 

 

 

  MEMBER MEETING 

mailto:dradi@mymts.net
mailto:cathhiller@yahoo.ca
http://grandsnmore.com/
https://www.facebook.com/GrandsnMore-Winnipeg-1594449760789723/
https://twitter.com/grandsnmore


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Making New Friends- One Bead at a Time! 
   On Thursday, March 2, The Grands ‘n’ More 
Winnipeg  group was hosted by the Grannies Gone 
Global ladies at St. John’s High School. We were 
treated to a supper of a variety of soups, salads, 
desserts and my personal favourite, the homemade 
bannock! 
   While on the trip to Africa with the SLF several 
years ago, I purchased a lovely beaded bracelet. I 
was very surprised to find out that it was actually 
made from elastic cord, beads and safety pins. The 
idea grew to partner with our Grannies Gone 
Global friends and make our own bracelets. Deb 
Radi was able to purchase the materials at a good 
price and we covered all the costs with donated gift 
card raffles. 
   Members from Grands ‘n’ More Winnipeg and 
Grannies Gone Global were mixed together at 
tables to facilitate talking and craft making. It all 
turned out very well, with the proud crafters 
showing off their new jewellery. 
   Thanks to Deb for all her work in organizing this 
fun event! 
Nina  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Futures Planning cont’d 

 We look forward to your input and encourage 
you to think about the following questions: 

ü Where do you see us in 5 years, 10 years? 
ü What was your absolute best experience 

with Grands ‘n’ More Winnipeg? 
ü What experience did you have that could 

have gone better? 
ü Are we a big enough group to fulfill our 

mission? Are we too big? 
ü Who is missing from our group and how 

do we attract them? 
ü Do you see yourself in a leadership role? 
ü Are there fundraising or awareness ideas 

that you would like to share? 
ü Are there groups out there we should 

explore partnering with? 
 

   We are fortunate to have an expert facilitator, 
John VanWalleghem, to lead us through this 
process.  John is semi-retired from teaching, 
administration and academia, a proud parent and 
aging athlete. He has many years of experience 
with futures planning for individuals and 
organizations, including not-for-profits. John 
anticipates learning about Grands ‘n’ More 
Winnipeg while helping us set directions for the 
future of our organization. 

Deb & Cathie 

 

Grands ‘n’ More Winnipeg  & 
Grannies Gone Global friends  

This young man proudly shows  
his own version of the craft 
 
 

Darleen holds up the 
 Grannies Gone Global Art Cards 

Grannies Gone Global 
members happy 
 to show their bracelets 

 

 

Photos by 
Nina Logan 
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International Women’s Day 
   On Friday, March 10 at the historic Knox United 
Church, the Institute for International Women's 
Rights Manitoba (IIWR-MB) held an event 
entitled  "Sisters Walking Together" to 
mark International Women's Day. 
   It was a bitterly cold night but many hardy souls 
came to show their solidarity for this event. Bev 
Suek and Thelma Hanson attended on behalf of 
Grands ‘n’ More Winnipeg. Although space was 
tight we were able to set up our display table with 
brochures and power point pictorial of our 
solidarity with grandmothers in Africa. Of course, 
there were Lifesavers on the table as well. Mary 
Scott was walking by and reached out to take one 
and was told Grands ‘n’ More Winnipeg are 
lifesavers to the grandmothers in Africa. She 
stopped, and replied with utmost sincerity: "Yes, 
you are!" 

   
 
 
 The evening was packed with messages from 
dignitaries from the provincial and federal level, 
Indigenous prayers and songs, amazing theatre  
 

 
 
 
from refugee women and messages from the IIWR-
MB. Two groups were selected to be the recipients  
of the silver collection from the evening: Welcome 
Place and Families First. Welcome Place is the 
organization tasked with greeting and helping new 
immigrants to Canada settle in and find their place 
in Winnipeg. Families First is a foundation that is 
building awareness and support for the families of 
missing and murdered Indigenous women and girls.        
   Of course, there was food. Amazing food from all 
over the world, just like the many people that 
came out to the event. Thanks to the volunteers 
who prepared and donated it. 
   As is often the case, Awareness Committee 
members attend these events with the intention of 
raising awareness about Grands ‘n’ More 
Winnipeg. But when we attend we also bear 
witness to the solidarity of sisters walking together, 
each organization with its own focus but with the 
same passion, dedication and hope. Hope that our 
work will make a difference.  
Thelma & Bev  
 
*********************************************  
 

Notes from the Stephen Lewis                       
Presentation at St. John's College 

 
The following article is a summary of an important 
event that took place here in Winnipeg on February 
28, 2017. 
St. John's College held its 23rd annual Marjorie 
Ward Lecture. The famous speaker for this event 
was none other than our very own Stephen Lewis. 
It also happened to be the 150th anniversary of the 
College. The topic was: "Are Human Rights Eroding 
In The 21st Century?" 
The following are some of his poignant remarks: 
Á Stephen began by referring to the newest 

US President as a "moron/imbecile". He 
continued by suggesting that we must 
respectfully disagree with Trump's policies 
and not simply ride out his presidency. 

Á We need to support the Human Rights 
Judiciary system. Silence encourages what 
Trump does. 

AWARENESS 

Grace Van Mil (with MCIC and on the board of IIWR-MB) 
and Bev Suek  at the event. 
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Á Trump's first executive order affects 
Canada. Women were especially affected 
(gag rule). 

Á Of great importance to the Stephen Lewis 
Foundation (SLF) is the lost funding to 
Planned Parenthood - between $500-600 
million dollars! Although 300 million 
women, world-wide, united to support 
women's sexual/reproductive health, it was 
cancelled on the anti-abortion issue. 

Á Lewis told the almost sold out audience 
about Grands 'n' More Winnipeg. We were 
recognized as an important supporter in the 
Grandmothers to Grandmothers Campaign.  

Á Since 2006, grandmothers groups have 
raised $25 million to support African 
Grandmothers as they cope with the AIDS 
epidemic. 

Á In contrast, Trump addressed the US 
Congress  announcing that $64 billion is 
now designated for war/arms (nuclear 
weapons) at the expense of human rights 
and foreign aid.  

Á Challenging the audience, Stephen Lewis 
stated: "Voices have to be raised".  
Currently, 38 million world-wide have AIDS. 
With 26% of current funding to the UN 
coming from the US, these monies could be 
reduced. 

Claudia and Bonnie  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Awareness Event at the 
Canadian Museum for Human Rights 

   We have been approached by Amber from the CMHR 
to engage in a school Spring Break activity to promote 
the Grandmothers to Grandmothers Campaign on 
Saturday, April 1st in the afternoon. We worked with 
Amber for the Prairie Regional Gathering. She is from 
Saskatchewan and knows of the G2G network.  
   This opportunity combines a number of our 
initiatives in support of the Grandmothers to 
Grandmothers Campaign - Awareness, Warm Up to 
Winnipeg and showcasing the African trips (with 
photos).  
   While we cannot do any sales, we can provide 
promotional material as well as raise awareness of our 
activities - Scrabble, AFTA and Warm Up to Winnipeg. 
We can have scarves to showcase the project but 
cannot sell them. 
   We are looking for people to yarn bomb, knit or 
crochet, talk about the grandmothers network to build 
awareness of the work that we do.  
  Time slots begin on the half hour and are a half hour 
in length. We would appreciate it if you could arrive 15 
minutes prior to your shift.  
 

TIME 
 PM 

AWARENESS 
CRAFT  SUPPORT 

(KNITTING/CROCHET/YARN 
BOMB) 

1:00    

1:30    

2:00    

2:30    

3:00    

3:30    

 
   Please let Deb know by return email  
dradi@mymts.net how you would like to support this 
exciting opportunity.  
We would appreciate it if you could include the time/s 
that you would like and what you would prefer to do.  
   All volunteers will receive free entrance to the 
museum. Details will be shared with volunteers as to 
where to meet to receive their volunteer pass.  
   Grands 'n' More Winnipeg will receive a donation 
which will be put towards the purchase of Warm Up to 
Winnipeg scarves for the newcomer community.  
   Thank you for your anticipated support and 
engagement.  
Deb & Cathie  

Bonnie Makadonski, Jean Altemeyer, Stephen Lewis,  
Claudia Kuryk-Serray and Heather Colquhoun. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Photo by Cathie Hiller 
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The game is on again! Prizes! Shopping! 
Refreshments! Raffles! And best of all - 
Cheating!  This year we will have two Honorary 
Grand Others to help you cheat in Ojibway and 
Ugandan. Register now to join in the fun as Grands 
'n' More Winnipeg once again supports the 
grandmothers and orphans in sub-Saharan Africa in 
this extraordinary way.  
 

 

 
 

HELP! 
 
   With less than a month to go before the 6th 
Annual Scrabble for Africa Fundraiser, we really 
need your help!  Thanks to all the volunteers who 
signed up to work and bake, but now we are in dire 
need of players!  
   This event is one of our major fundraisers for SLF 
and we really do not want to see it cancelled due 
to lack of participation. Please consider registering 
to play and invite your friends and family to play.  
   Register to play by contacting Nina Logan 
ninalogan@shaw.ca or call 204-832-5569 
 
Note: 
"If you have any new things you do not want or 
need, please bring them to the next meeting and 
give them to Nina or Pat.  We can use them for 
Scrabble prizes." 
Thank you! 
Nina 

FUND RAISING 4 
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Art From the Attic 2017- It's On! 
   We are very happy to announce that this year's 
sale will go ahead on Sunday, September 24, 2017 
from 10:30 to 4:00 pm, at the Norwood 
Community Centre, 87 Walmer Street.  
   Please make sure your friends and neighbours 
know about this fabulous opportunity to buy art, to 
help a great cause by donating, or both! Watch our 
website and/or Facebook for updates through 
spring and summer. 
   Our postcards and posters will be ready soon. We 
will be relying on our members and friends of the 
project to distribute them as widely as possible, 
and help make this the biggest sale yet. 
   Donations of art will be accepted between June 1 
and September 1. A cell phone number will be 
publicized and monitored by our volunteers 
through this time and up to the sale. 
 Much gratitude is extended to Terracon for 
coming through with a donation of space for 
storage and preparation of the art donated. The 
Winnipeg Sun is on board again, and other 
sponsors are being approached for help with 
printing and publicity costs, transportation of art to 
the venue, etc. 
What you can do to help: 
NOTE: Send your offer(s) to twilleys@gmail.com 
or jeanaltemeyer@shaw.ca 

¶ Sales of raffle tickets will help with costs. If 
you are willing to sell some tickets, or wish 
to purchase, or both, please contact Nina 
Logan at ninalogan@shaw.ca . 

¶ Start saving good-sized, STURDY boxes – big 
enough to hold a number of paintings, but 
small enough for volunteers to lift a filled 
box. We will start receiving them on or 
before June 1. 

¶ Take some of our post cards to your library 
branch(es) AND maintain a supply there. Let 
us know which one(s) to avoid duplication. 

¶ Take post cards (or poster) to local 
restaurants AND maintain a supply there. 

¶ Take post cards and/or poster to your local 
businesses or professionals (hairdresser, 
grocery store, dentist, doctor, lawyer, 
accountant, clothier, coffee shop, etc.). 

¶ Take post cards and/or poster to your local 
community centre AND maintain a supply 
there. Let us know which one(s) to avoid 
duplication. 

¶  Sign up to volunteer 
ü as a driver collecting donated art 

and delivering it to storage,  
ü as a telephone manager taking 

calls from donors on the AFTA 
cellphone,  

ü as a pre-sale day worker loading 
and unloading art Sept. 23, or  

ü as a sale day worker with many 
tasks assisting buyers. 

Sharon  
****************************************** 

Co-Chairs Needed 
The two Co-Chair positions will be vacant. 
Deb is finishing her 2nd year and Cathie has taken 
on the role of Grandmothers Regional Liaison for 
Manitoba and so is not available for another year 
of leading.  
Deb or Cathie would love to hear from you to know 
if you are interested! 
 
 
 
 

Art  

from 

the 

 Attic 

AFTA3 
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